GARDEN STATE PAINT MEETING Sunday, January 14, 2018

(The Show Committee meeting was called to order at 11:20 AM, and the GSPHC meeting was called to order at 2:10 PM.) In attendance were: Cyndy Hetzell, Judy Moyer, Margie Moser, Mary Kensler, Barbara Mantini, Ashley DiMeo, Dorothy Quirk.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Mary Kensler reported the following:

- Fund Raising Account: \$325
- Scholarship Account: \$367
 - A "Scholarship Fund" donation jar will be located by the office window at our shows.
- Regular Account: \$16,713
 Included in this balance is \$3,675 received from APHA due GSPHC as a rebate for our APHA "head fees" from our September 2016 and 2017 shows. The rebate was due the club since the World Show was moved on to our September show week-end in 2016 and 2017.

Motion was made (Mantini/Hetzell) and passed that the Treasurer's report be accepted.

SCHOLARSHOP BY-LAWS: Motion was made (Moyer/Mantini) and passed that our Scholarship By-Laws be revised to state that "a GSPHC member can win the GSPHC Scholarship Award only once".

GSPHC YOUTH CLUB REPORT: Cyndy Hetzell reported that following:

- Clinic/Show scheduled for March 24-25
- Club Christmas Party Bowling night/pizza
- 2018 (two) Saddles: every time a youth member shows- they will have a raffle ticket with their name on it entered into an end-of-year drawing
 *One saddle will be awarded to a youth who has never shown in a Paint Show before
 - this year.
 - * One saddle will be awarded to a youth who has shown in a Paint show in the past.
- * They will be holding their annual flower sale.
- * Buckle Cases were awarded to their High Point Youth members.

THERAPEUTIC RIDING AWARDS: Marjorie reported that RWR (Real Women Ride) will again be sponsoring the 2018 Therapeutic Riding trophies/awards.

ZONE 7 "FREE STALL" CERTIFICATE: The Zone 7 Show Committee has donated a "free stall" to each Paint Club in Zone 7. We will be raffling off our certificate at the April Show.

BASKET RAFFLE: We will be holding a basket raffle at the April Show. Everyone who purchases tickets will also receive a ticket to vote for the "Best Basket".

Pg. 2/Jan. 14, 2018

RIBBON COUNT: Cyndy Hetzell and Dorothy Quirk will count the available ribbons so that Marjorie can place our 2018 order.

"THINGS TO KNOW" - INFORMATIONAL BOOKLET: Motion was made (Kensler/Hetzell) and passed that this booklet be available to all members/horse show entries/etc. It will include the following information/"how to" forms:

- Show rules
- Year End Requirements
- APHA Information
- GSPHC Club Information
- NJ Bred Requirements
- 2018 Show Dates
- "Rookie" Information
- Scholarship Form

Ashley DiMeo will formulate this information.

JUDGES: Ashley DiMeo reported that she has all of this year's judges hired with the exception of two.

2018 YEAR END AWARDS BANQUET: Ashley DiMeo reported that she has secured "Scotland Run" as the location of our 2018 banquet.

SWEATSHIRTS: GSPHC sweatshirts will be for sale at the April Horse Show.

TRAIL CLASS "RISERS" - We will either purchase or have someone make "risers" to use in our trail classes.

JULY SHOW - FUN STUFF: Tentative plans were made to do a "Ducks in the Pool" at the end of each show day.

(The following suggestions were discussed at the morning's Show Committee meeting and voted on during the General Membership meeting.)

- No SPB horses are eligible to show in Youth Classes (unless it is designated as a SPB class).
- Entries will not be required to enter a color class or halter class in order to utilize our "Flat Rate Show Fee".
- Holding a joint "Pinto/Paint Show" will be discussed after this show season is over.

•

- Entries that enter either a Youth Halter Class or an Amateur Halter Class will be able to enter an Open Halter Class for free.
- Horses that are entered in an Open Halter Class will be able to enter a Youth or Amateur Halter Class for free.
- Amateur and Youth Performance Halter classes will be added to our show program if they are approved at the APHA Convention.
- There will be two Warm Up Classes (Western Pleasure and English Pleasure) added to our 2018 show programs. The class fee will be \$5.00 for each class. The announcer will be the "call judge" for gait changes. The show judges will not judge this class.
- A clarification (in wording) will read that "Drive In exhibitors will pay \$30/show".
- We will not be accepting credit cards at the shows.
- We will not be using "Pay Pal" at the shows.
- Youth classes will be listed as "13 and under" and "18 and under". (There will no longer be a "14-18" class.)
- "Ranch Riding" will be added.
- "Novice Youth and "Youth Walk-Trot" classes will be free/no charge.
- An additional dollar will be added/horse to go toward paying the office staff.
- Keep the "Rookie of the Year" award.

Respectfully submitted, Dorothy Quirk, Secretary